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Remember to  
bring to the

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVDs 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for everyone

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-984-6149

April
Program

Leslie Tucker 
Jenison

April 14th
Guild Meeting

  9:00 am - Services
10:00 am - General
                  Business Meeting 

at St. Andrew Presbyterian 
Church, 8231 Callaghan 
Road, San Antonio, TX 
78230

Welcome

New Members!

Frankie

Wiseman 

& 

Mary Ann

Smith

Happy Spring!

Our Guild has thrived over the last 38 years because of the dedication of its 
members and its members’ passions. It is so nice to be part of an organization 
that cares so much about its craft and community. But I’ve noticed over the 
past few years that the same people are stepping up again and again to carry 
the mantle of leadership. They are wonderful. They give the Guild their all. 
But I know we have many potential leaders- in-waiting in the wings and we 
need them to step up now! In particular, I’d like to invite some new members 
to head the Quilt Projects Committee. If you have ever flirted with the idea of 
volunteering, I urge you to go ahead and give it a whirl. 

Jean Hardies is keeping the Auction on track with the aid of a few helpers. 
She can use your help, too. All sorts of spots are open in Jean’s books, 
some requiring just an hour or so. It takes many hands for the auction to be 
successful – make two of them yours!

See you at the meeting. Until then remember, “A smile is a curve that sets 
everything straight.”   - - - Mary

Door
Prize

Winners
Vicky Ortiz

&
Margie Swaney

Congratulations!
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NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 

Guild meeting.  E-mail:
 quiltnews@sanantonioquilt.org

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad		  $60.00        $660
1/2 page ad			  $30.00        $330

(horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)

1/4 page ad			  $15.00        $165
Business card (2 x 3.5)	 $10.00        $110

Mesquite Bean  
Your destination for fabric, 

fun, and friendship! 

Life is short. Buy the fabric. ;) 

6708 N New Braunfels Ave 
San Antonio, TX 78209 

210-281-1256 
info@mesquitebeanfabrics.com 

  

Program Notes

April.  Leslie Tucker Jenison, San Antonio, will be our teacher 
and lecturer.  She is a designer for RJR fabrics.  Has been 
quilting since the early 80’s.  Leslie is a published and award 
winning modern quilter.   Friday workshop:  Move Over, 
Mondrian.  The class modernizes the idea of a log cabin 
quilt.  Cost:  $35.00.  Saturday Workshop:  Intro to Improv.  
Improvisational piecing using three shades of gray. Cost 
$25.00.

May.  Guild Work Day and Guild Birthday celebration.  Lunch 
will be provided.  Committees will have sign-up sheets at the 
April meetings.

June.  Janice Liggett, 2017 Ethel Howey Grant winner, will 
be giving a Friday and Saturday class on thread work. The 
class is free but you will need to pay for the class to reserve 
a spot and your money will be refunded on the day.

July.  Guild Auction Committee

If you want to sign up for a class and can’t make the meeting, 
contact Janet Miller, 3rd VP for Programs, 210 492-7684 or 
jjmiller@satx.rr.com.

2018 Auction Info

The Auction will be held at the La Quinta on the 
access road to IH 10, on September 15, 2018. 
We still need volunteers for: the runway, auction 
verifiers, set up. Please see Jean Hardies at the 
Auction table during GSAQG meetings. We need 
your help to have a great auction. For questions 
you can call Jean Hardies at 210-885-0015.

All guild members may advertise 
in the newslettter one free 

business card size each year. 
Must be quilt related.
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Check out our Members’ wonderful bring & brag 
items on our webiste!

GSAQG Board Meeting Minutes
March 5, 2018

Mary McCarthy, President, called the meeting to order 
at 2:30 pm at Elaine Staller’s house. In attendance were 
Elaine Staller, Ina Ramirez, Janet Miller, Leti Zavala, 
Barbara Sumlin, Dea Jae Shore, Sylvia Jolet, Karen Nanos, 
and Lyn Komada. 

The February Board Minutes were approved as 
published.

President – Mary McCarthy.
•	 Quarterly reports - due next month.
•	 Future board meeting location. We will meet at 
Igo Library.

President Pro Tem – Dea Jae Shore.
•	 Search for New Premises.  Suitable location still 
being sought. Specifications for what we need will be 
published in the newsletter and emailed to members 
for their consideration.

Treasurer – Karen Nanos.
•	 Total Guild funds on hand are $61,100.75.

1st VP for Special Events – Elaine Staller.   
•	 Mini Retreat is coming up on March 16-17.
•	 Houston Quilt Show Bus Trip -  2nd week in 
November.   This is the Guild’s 10th bus trip to the 
show.  Need to see if St. Andrew will let us change 
meeting dates that month since it conflicts with the 
guild meeting. 
•	 Quilt Show Location.  Various locations were 
discussed. 

2nd VP for Special Events – Ina Ramirez.
•	 Nothing to report.

3rd VP for Programs – Janet Miller.
•	 Upcoming activities were discussed.  

4th VP for Special Events – Leti Zavala.
•	 Nothing to report.

5th VP for Community Services – Barbara Sumlin. 
•	 Committees are turning in their quarterly 
reports.
•	 Kitty Janiga wrote a community education note 
for the newsletter.

Parliamentarian – Sylvia Jolet. 
•	 Candidates are needed for the 5th VP for 
Community Services and Secretary positions. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:06 pm. 

Submitted by Carolyn Komada, Secretary
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GSAQG Meeting Minutes 
March 10, 2018 

 
Mary McCarthy, President, called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.   
President – Mary McCarthy. 

 The February General Meeting minutes were approved as published. 
 Board meetings are open to anyone. We meet at the Igo Branch of the San Antonio Public Library at 2:30 pm on the first 

Monday of the month.  
Treasurer – Karen Nanos. 

 Total Guild funds on hand at the end of February are $61,100.75. 
President Pro Tem – Dea Jae Shore. 

 Search for New Premises. We continue to look for a new venue.  Target area was discussed and members were 
encouraged to check with their church, employer, or other organization if their location would suit us. An email will be 
sent out describing meeting location requirements. Contact Mary McCarthy by March 27 if you have a potential 
location. 

1st VP for Special Events – Elaine Staller.  Committees & activities reported: 
 Stitching Heaven sent some quilting cruise brochures if anyone is interested. 
 Mini Retreat on Mar 16‐17 has 3 open spots, and will be at the Encino Park Community Center on Friday from noon‐9 

pm and Saturday from 8 am‐4 pm.  
 Summer retreat signups are open. 
 Auction. Jean Hardies, Auction Chair, reported that the Auction Committee would meet next at Jim’s at Fredricksburg & 

410, on Saturday, March 24 at 1pm.  Anyone can attend, and auction volunteers are still needed for activities including 
the runway committee, baggers, auction verifiers, storage, and cashiers. 
Kitty Janiga reported that she is still collecting items for the Silent Auction.  Contact her if you would like to make items 
for the Silent Auction at the Guild Work Day in May or if you have ideas about items to make. Fabric will be provided.  

2nd VP for Information – Ina Ramirez.   
 Email. Let Ina know if you are not receiving an email when newsletter is available to be read online.  
 Membership directory update. Dea Jae Shore reported that an email would go out with corrections for members already 

listed in directory, and an attachment listing new members and late renewals for you to print to add to your directory. 
3rd VP for Programs – Janet Miller. 
  Lost and found. A fleece jacket was left at the last meeting. 
 ROWing Robin.  A few more people are needed to complete a 4th team for the ROWing Robin.  
 Upcoming activities were discussed. 
4th VP for Services – Letty Zavala 
 Quilt Project Committee (QPC) Golden Carrot.  There were two drawings held at this meeting; the winners were Sylvia Jolet 

& Ruth Felty. 47 blocks were turned in today.  
 QPC Block. The new block is called Garden Gems and is the first block Sister Roberta selected for QPC. 
 Quilt Project Finishing Committee (QPFC). Ida Blankenship showed a quilt backed with Texas Tech fabric that will be finished 

and go to auction. QPFC meets on the 4th Wednesday each month from 11am – 1pm at Jean Hardies’ house. 
5th VP for Community Outreach ‐ Barbara Sumlin 

 Storybook Quilts.  Linda Kirk reported that they would like to add some new schools to the program for the Fall, and has 
fliers to be distributed if you know of any interested schools. This semester only 16 schools utilized the program.  The 
program was also given its first quilt that is not featured in a book but utilizes a preprinted fabric for a character in the 
book.  The book was How the Grinch Stole Christmas, and Cathy Wallace made the accompanying quilt. Members can 
also check out storybook quilts during summertime.  

 Community Education. Contact Kitty Janiga if you are interested in either volunteering on March 22nd to talk about 
quilts from 9am‐11:30am with homeschool classes, or volunteering at the Mini‐Maker Fair at the Central Library on 
March 24 from 9:30am‐4:00pm.  Volunteers do not have to stay the entire time, and the activity will be to make 
coasters with attendees.  

There were 136 members and 3 guests in attendance, and $3.10 collected in nametag fines. Two new members joined at the 
meeting. The meeting adjourned at 10:34 a.m. Submitted by Carolyn Komada, Secretary. 
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20th Annual
Bluebonnet Shop Hop

April 12-14, 2018

– 8 Participating Shops –
THE QUILT HAUS

651 N. Business 35, #510 • New Braunfels
830-620-1382

MESQUITE BEAN FABRICS
6708 N New Braunfels Ave • San Antonio

210-281-1256

MEMORIES BY THE YARD
8015 Mainland • San Antonio

210-520-4833

B&B QUILTING
410 East Loop St • Buda

512-312-2299

HOLLY DEE QUILTS
405 E Davis St • Luling

830-875-5432

GONE QUILTIN
1115 Cedar Street • Bandera

830-796-4360

A QUILTER’S FOLLY
8213 Brodie Ln. #100 • Austin

512-899-3233

VALLI & KIM
700 West Highway 290 • Dripping Springs

512-858-4433

• Extended Shopping Hours
Thursday 9-8, Friday 9-8, 
Saturday 9-7

• 20th anniversary - 20 Prizes

• Demos at all shops

• Free Giveaway for each 
participant

• Challenge Block Contest (These 
-12 1/2” blocks will be made into 
quilts for children and donated to a 
designated children’s charity)

• Individual Shop Drawings ($25 Gift 
Certificate) One per day per shop

• Token Gift for each Shop Hop 
Finisher that goes to all 8 shops
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild YTD Actual 2018 Budget
Treasurer's Report Door Prizes -$               100.00$          

For the Two Months Ending February 28, 2018 Telephone -$               150.00$          
YTD Actual 2018 Budget Storage facility 712.00$          3,972.00$       

REVENUES Rent (Meetings) 450.00$          1,680.00$       
Ordinary Income: Rent (Workshops) 100.00$          420.00$          

Interest -$               500.00$          Membership expenses:
Savings -$               -$               Membership Supplies -$               200.00$          

CD Interest -$               -$               Newsletter / Directory Printing 255.00$          300.00$          
Other income 100.67$          -$               Postage -$               100.00$          

Shelf Sale -$               -$               Webpage -$               400.00$          
Garage Sale -$               -$               Quilt Show -$               800.00$          

Magazine Sales -$               500.00$          Auction -$               10,000.00$     
Nametage Fines 2.50$             30.00$           Community Activities:

Newsletter Postage -$               75.00$           Bright Hopes -$               500.00$          
Dues - Membership 4,512.00$       5,500.00$       Storybook Quilts -$               300.00$          

Pins -$               -$               Community Outreach -$               -$               
Newsletter / Directory Ads 275.00$          1,500.00$       Community Education -$               150.00$          

Workshops 678.00$          3,600.00$       Quilt Angels 150.88$          400.00$          
Fund Raising: ITC -$               25.00$           

Quilt Show -$               -$               Membership Services & Activities:
Auction -$               20,000.00$     Ethel Howey Grant -$               1,000.00$       

Self-Sustaining: Library -$               200.00$          
Retreat - Summer 3,880.00$       10,500.00$     QPC -$               275.00$          

Retreat - Winter 11,070.00$     8,500.00$       QPFC -$               275.00$          
Mini-Retreats 50.00$           1,000.00$       Video Library -$               150.00$          

Houston Bus Trip -$               3,000.00$       Programs -$               7,000.00$       
Workshops -$               4,500.00$       

Total Revenues 20,568.17$     54,705.00$     Self-Sustaining Activities:
EXPENSES Mini-Retreats -$               1,000.00$       
Administration: Retreat - Summer 200.00$          10,500.00$     

Administration -$               5,000.00$       Retreat - Winter 10,542.54$     8,500.00$       
Bank & CC -$               -$               Houston Bus Trip -$               3,000.00$       

Insurance 966.00$          -$               Total Expenses 966.00$          5,550.00$       
Coffee Fund -$               -$               Net 19,602.17$     49,155.00$     

Office Supplies & Postage -$               -$               Ending Jefferson Operating 13,738.38$     
CPA / Tax Return -$               -$               [2015 Technology Fund Inc] (1,696.64)$      

Other -$               -$               Ending Jefferson Savings 6,102.56$       
Equipment Purchase -$               250.00$          SSFCU CD's & Savings 31,217.08$     

Charitable Contributions -$               -$               SSFCU Wright Class CD 11,739.37$     
Janitorial -$               225.00$          Total Guild Funds 61,100.75$     

Sunshine & Shadows -$               25.00$           Karen Nanos, Treasurer
Memorial Quilt & Bios -$               25.00$           

Permanent Quilt Collectiion -$               25.00$           
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Boerne 2018 Quiltfest  
This year we have Peggy Martin doing a workshop on 
May 2 from 9 to 4 and a lecture on Thursday, May 3 at 
4pm.  Robb Appell will do a lecture on Thursday as well 
at 7pm and we will have a meet and greet at 6:30 for 
both speakers.  Rob will then do his workshop on Friday, 
May 4, 9 to 4pm.   Workshops and lectures are at the 
Comfort Inn in Boerne.  Cost of workshops are $80 each, 
payment due at sign up and lectures are $15 each, pay 
at door.  The meet and greet is free.  Supply list for both 
workshops are attached. Please contact me for payment. 
Thanks, Judi Burr (830) 230-5041 or judib@gvtc.com.
Comfort Inn and Suites
Address: 35000 IH-10 West, Boerne, TX 78006
Phone: (830) 249-6800

Requirements for GSAQG Meeting Venue

•	 Second Saturday each month
•	 Occasionally Friday
•	 Approximately 4000 square feet
•	 Adequate parking with handicap access
•	 Sufficient electrical outlets
•	 Kitchen facilities desirable
•	 Room set up prior to meeting desirable
•	 Sales of items relating to quilting allowed
•	 Handicap accessible
•	 Handicap accessible bathrooms
Current rental cost of hall is $200, classroom use is 
$50, kitchen use is $175. Room set up is $25 each 
time.

 Dwanna Martinez 
Longarm Quilting Services 
 
804-621-3682 
dwannamartinez@gmail.com 
San Antonio, Texas 

AUCTION

Are you every going to make that?!!!  5 years ago it 
looked so neat.  Now, consider donating it to the silent 
auction/boutique. Also any new tools that you have 
never used, patterns?  Items should be in new condition.  
Small handmade items would be wonderful to have.  
Hopefully people will be looking for Christmas gifts and 
what better place to shop!
They can be brought to the meeting or I will pick them up.  
Questions --   please call, text or email at 210-710-1909  
or kittyandernie@earthlink.net.   Thank you, Kitty Janiga

Ethel	Howey	Grant	Applications	
	

Deadline	is	August	1st	
	

See	Karen	Lambdin	for	Info	
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4.18 Pieces of the Past, 96:  Feedsacks, Part 1 by Ellen Hernandez 

Information used in this article constitutes a ‘fair use’ of material in accordance with Title 17 U.S.C. Section 107 of the US Copyright Law. 
It is distributed without profit for news commenting, reporting, and teaching.  For a list of references, contact the author. 
 
Feed, flour, sugar, seeds, rice, and fertilizer were sold in wooden boxes, barrels, and tins in the early 19th 
Century.  The invention of the sewing machine and a commercial lock stitch machine in 1860 led to the 
transition of using feed sacks for supplies, first made with burlap.  They were called chicken linen, hen house 
linen, and pretties.  The lock stitch, made with a one thread chain stitch, released or unraveled easily making 
emptying the bag convenient.  One seamstress could sew 200 half-barrel sized bags a day.  As cotton became 
abundant and cheap, it replaced burlap.  A typical chicken farmer might use 14 sacks of feed per week. 
 
The George Plant Milling company of St. Louis, MO produced red gingham sacks in 1925 
coined ‘Gingham Girl Flour.’  They were so popular, a series in other colors were dubbed 
‘Gingham Mother..Baby…Queen.’  There were over 30 sack mills, including the large 
companies Chase, Bemis, Fulton, and Percy Kent.  Percy Kent is credited with making dress 

prints for bags in the 1930s.  Kent’s Cloth was made to 
recognize the newly forming UN with wartime symbols 
and three bad eggs - Hitler, Mussolini, and Tojo in a 
frying pan ‘Keep ‘em frying!’  Kent also hired European artists and had a 
Disney contract.  Richard Peek of the Kent Company introduced the pastel 
palette of solids linked to the Depression Era – pink, lavender, orchid, tea 
rose, peach, yellow, rose, blue, tan, green.  Most sacks included a printed 
logo or label from the company.  There were many tips and tricks to 
removing this ink prior to repurposing the sack:  lard, lye soap, kerosene, 

or Fels Naptha soap.  Some brand names were printed in removable, water-soluble vegetable ink.  In the 1920s 
paper labels appeared which could be soaked off.  Ideas for using the sacks included aprons, dresses, children’s 
clothing, dishtowels, and curtains. A monthly newsletter, ‘Out of the Bag’, was published in the 1920s which 
included tips from The Household Science Institute for feedsacks.   
 
During WWI, the future president, Herbert Hoover, 
founded the Commission for Relief in Belgium (CRB).  The 
primary item sent to Belgium was flour in cotton sacks, 
almost 1 billion pounds.  Fearing confiscation and use by 
the Germans in the production of ammunition, the CRB 
controlled the distribution and location of the sacks.  Many 
were recycled by the Belgians who often over embroidered 
the printed mill stamps. They sent some of the decorated sacks back to the US as a thank 
you, and some were sold to raise funds for war relief.  
 

Probably 20,000 designs were used for feedsacks including cloth toy 
patterns printed with non-poisonous ink – Rag Darlings, Sailor Boy, and 
Sea Island Sugar Dolls.  There were puppets, animals for pillows, 
Christmas stockings, and cheater cloth for those not wanting to piece 
their quilts….to be continued in Part 2. 
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Congratulations to our Golden Carrot Winners, 

Sylvia Jolet and Ruth Felty.  We appreciate all your 

help to make our Guild a success. We’re looking 

forward to Work Day on May 12th. We’re 

bringing projects and prizes, and 

ask you to bring your  sewing 

m a c h i n e  a n d plans to stay.  

S i g n  u p  s o your lunch can 

be provided.  This is a once a year 

tradition, and it ’s a lot of fun. If 

you’ve taken a kit from the QPC table, 

please return it.  We want them back, no matter 

what. Thanks for all your help. Gail & Nancy

SEARCHING FOR A NEW VENUE

The Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild was formed in 
1980 as a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization that promotes 
the skill of quilting by doing community service, quilt 
shows, and other functions relating to keeping the art 
of quilting alive. Our current membership is over 200.
We meet on the 2nd Saturday of every month from about 
9 am - 4 pm. Our current location is at a Presbyterian 
church whose bylaws have changed on the 1st of the year 
which conflicts with services we provide to our members, 
as well as an increase in our monthly rental fee.

During our business meeting on any given Saturday, 
we have several committees that offer things for sale to 
our members, such as used books, magazines, and the 
sale of raffle tickets for our fundraising events as well 
as inviting other area guilds to sell tickets for theirs. We 
also have national teachers come to a few meetings a 
year and conduct presentations as well as hold classes 
after our meeting, and sometimes on the Friday before. 
A condition of having these popular and knowledgeable 
teachers is their requirement to sell their books, patterns, 
and supplies during a class. The place we meet now has 
told us we cannot have any sales or money exchange 
hands in the meeting hall anymore.

Our current meeting space is about 4000 square 
feet. We can have up to 150 members attend a meeting, 
but the usual average is about 120. We have several 
committees that set up around the meeting space to 
offer outreach and services to the members so they need 
about 15 tables.
Would your facility be able to accommodate us? What 
would the rate be? Can we arrange for Dea Jea Shore 
or another Venue Committee member meet with you?
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COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS
PRESIDENT ‐ Mary McCarthy (210) 870‐8775 4TH VP SERVICES ‐ Leti Zavala (210) 753‐0729

Calico Rose ‐ Mary McCarthy (210) 870‐8775 President's Gift ‐ Leti Zavala (210) 753‐0729
Sunshine & Shadows ‐ Juanita Rinche (830) 232‐6305 Door Prizes ‐ Leti Zavala (210) 753‐0729
Ethel Howey Grant ‐ Karen Lambdin (210) 520‐9876 Bee Keeper ‐ Charlene Carroll (210) 325‐6870
Memorial Quilt & Bios ‐ Lisetta Ennis (210) 650‐9294 DVDs Library ‐ Jackie Randall (210) 492‐8073

PRESIDENT PRO TEM ‐ Dea Jea Shore (210) 364‐1847 Books Library ‐ Janet Craig (210) 517‐6970
Storage Facility ‐ Dea Jea Shore (210) 364‐1847 Quilt Projects Committee (QPC) ‐ Gail Dickman (210) 315‐3607
Fabric Coordinator ‐ Dea Jea Shore (210) 364‐1847 Quilt Projects Committee (QPC) ‐ Nancy Beasley (210) 685‐2345
Secret Pal ‐ Charlene Carroll (210) 325‐6870 Quilt Projects Finishing Committee (QPFC) ‐ Ida Blankenship (210) 381‐9618

1ST VP SPECIAL EVENTS ‐ Elaine Staller (210) 863‐5102 5TH VP OUTREACH ‐ Barbara Sumlin (210) 436‐5884
Auction ‐ Jean Hardies (210) 694‐4707 Bright Hopes ‐ Yaya Walfren (210) 238‐8076
Houston Bus Trip ‐ Sandra Doyle (210) 264‐2812 Community Education ‐ Kitty Janiga (210) 710‐1909
Quilt Show ‐ Janet Miller (210) 492‐7684 Institute of Texas Cultures (ITC) ‐ Cathy Wallace (210) 698‐0269
Summer Retreat ‐ Beverly Taft (830) 624‐7974 Storybook Quilts ‐ Linda Kirk (210) 647‐4844
Winter Retreat ‐ Melissa Allo (210) 387‐6495 Community Quilt Angels ‐ Barbara Sumlin (210) 436‐5884
Mini Retreats ‐ Local Varied SECRETARY ‐ Lyn Komada (210) 913‐0796

2ND VP INFORMATION ‐ Ina Ramirez (210) 621‐5808 Guild Phone ‐ Lyn Komada (210) 913‐0796
Web Page ‐ Ina Ramirez (210) 621‐5808 Archives ‐ Dea Jea Shore (210) 364‐1847
Advertising ‐ Nancy Beasley (210) 685‐2345 TREASURER ‐ Karen Nanos (210) 695‐8561
Membership ‐ Dea Jea Shore (210) 364‐1847 PARLAMENTARIAN ‐ Sylvia Jolet (210) 497‐3383
Welcoming / Sign In ‐ Sandra Lowell (210) 681‐1901 Bylaws ‐ Sylvia Jolet (210) 497‐3383
Welcoming / Sign In ‐ Kitty Janiga (210) 710‐1909 Election ‐ Sylvia Jolet (210) 497‐3383
Photography ‐ Denise Richards (210) 352‐5143 Nominating Committee ‐ Sylvia Jolet (210) 497‐3383

3RD VP PROGRAMS ‐ Janet Miller (210) 492‐7684 Policies ‐ Sylvia Jolet (210) 497‐3383
Liason to St. Andrews Church ‐ Janet Miller (210) 492‐7684
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BUSY FINGERS WORKSHOP 
 

JEANNETTE JAY  
DESIGNER / QUILTER / BAGINEER 

 
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS   

210-219-8880 
busyfingerssa@sbcglobal.net 

 

pinterest.com/mamajay55 
instagram.com/mamajay55 

etsy.com/shop/busyfingersworkshop 
1st Friday Art Walk – 1011 S. Alamo (weather permitting) 

 
 
                                      
 
 
 
 
 

 

Hill Country Quilters Hill Country Quilters 

Linda Jennings Melanie McInnis 

Long Arm Quilting Services 
Edge to Edge & Custom Designs 

LLC 

hillcountryquilters@gmail.com 
210-430-6570 210-219-2365 

  urban elementz  

Abracadabra
by

Natalie Gorman

Vivaldi
by

Patricia E. Ritter

Fresh Cut
by

Sarah Ann Myers

Rapids
by 

Melonie J. Caldwell

1000's of Distinctive Quilting Designs
available as paper and digital pantographs, and stencils

To see the our extensive collection visit:
www.urbanelementz.com

new braunfels  .  texas
830.964.6133



Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Board of Directors

President			   Mary McCarthy
President Pro Tem	 DeaJea Shore
1st Vice President
  for Special Events	 Elaine Staller
2nd Vice President	
  for Information	 Ina Ramirez
3rd Vice President
  for Programs	 	 Janet Miller
4th Vice President  
  for Services	 	 Leti Zavala
5th Vice President 
  for Community Outreach
						     Barbara Sumlin

Secretary			   Lyn Komada
Treasurer	 		  Karen Nanos
		 Term expires December 2018

February Schedule

April 2 Board Meeting     2:30 PM 
     @ Igo Branch Library

April 13 Guild Meeting   10:00 AM
     @ St. Andrew Church 

Check out the calendar on our web page 
for Bee meetings and other Guild related 
events.

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP 
INFORMATION

REGULAR DUES  $ 24
SENIOR (65+)       $ 18
YOUTH  (6-18)      $   6

Send your check to: 
GSAQG
PO Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268


